
INFORMATIONAL RELEASE 

 

Date:  April 21, 2020 

 

RE:  Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) 

 

Release: #14 

 

Residents may go to the following link to review previously published COVID19 information  

https://www.sandown.us/health-department/pages/covid-19-information 

 

Updated 4/21/20 Town Modifications: 

 

• Sandown Girl Scout Troop 10765 will be sponsoring Earth Day Town Wide Clean up on April 24-

26.  

o Residents who would like to participate are asked to email pgulla@sandown.us with the 

street you will be cleaning 

o  To pick up blue state trash bags contact Town Hall at 603-887-3646 option #2 Mon-Thu 

8-4. 

o Please leave all filled bags at the end of your street or at a major intersection 

o REMINDER From NHDOT: No participant shall attempt to clean up anything that 

could be potentially hazardous, including but not limited to, hypodermic 

needles, animal carcasses, or heavy objects. If in doubt do not touch the object 

and notify the Police or Highway Department. 

• There will be a Board of Selectman meeting Monday 4/27 

• All Town Buildings remain closed to the public 

• ALL Town business should be conducted virtually Town Hall has a locked drop box at the 

Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s office entrance which faces the Fire Station.  Paperwork can 

be left in this box and will be checked often throughout the day. 

• Contact Town Hall at 887-3646 or townofsandown@sandown.us. If you cannot or are 

unsure how to conduct your business online and someone will assist you.  

• The Sandown Transfer Station remains OPEN currently.  

 

ALWAYS CALL 9-1-1 IF THERE IS A LIFE-THREATENING EMERGENCY 

Residents are encouraged to obtain factual up to date information from official state and 

local suggested sources, not social media. 

RESIDENTS ARE ENCOURAGED MORE THEN EVER TO PRACTICE SOCIAL DISTANCING, AND 

HAND HYGIENE. 
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